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Welcome Back to 2023 School Year! 
Welcome to all students and families, either returning or beginning with us at Eden Public School. Our classroom 
teachers are looking forward to continuing an effective partnership with you as we work together in support of 
our children’s learning. Our first few days of school have commenced well. Our school looks forward to planning 
for a range of new and exciting learning opportunities throughout the coming year. We welcome new students 
across all year levels. We have 12 mainstream classes and 3 Support classes. We are commencing our new school 
year ensuring that our students are settled and excited about their learning. Each teacher has started the term 
by clearly establishing their classroom procedures and expectations regarding all behaviours, both inside and 
outside the classroom using our PBL lessons, re-establishing our core school values of Respect, Responsibility 
and Resilience. 

New Staff for 2023 
We extend a warm welcome to or new staff members for 2023. 
Welcome to Mr Josh Mawby - teaching in Stage 3 and Ms Nicole Barnes – teaching on a support class. 

Out of School Hours Care 
Please find an update on the out of school hours care (OSHC) service which is being progressed for our school. 
The NSW Department of Education (the Department) are continuing to finalise the tender process as quickly as possible, 
however the service will not be starting in Term 1 2023. 
The Department are aware of the importance of access to an OSHC service for our community and are working complete 
the tender as soon as possible. Please be assured I will provide you with an update once more information becomes 
available. 
Should you have any questions about this, you may wish to contact the Department at BASCreform@det.nsw.edu.au  
New policies, procedures, and framework to keep students engaged in learning at school. 
The Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful (IER) Schools package was announced last year by NSW Minister for Education and 
Early Learning, Hon Sarah Mitchell. 
It centres on three new policies and procedures and a framework that together set the guidelines for how we ensure all 
children and young people can learn through public education in a safe and engaging way.  

The IER Schools package includes the: 

 Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability 
 Student Behaviour Policy and Procedures 
 Restrictive Practices Framework and Restrictive Practices Reduction and Elimination Policy and Procedures. 

With these new policies, we want all students to: 

• be included in all aspects of school life and supported to learn to their fullest capability 
• be supported in engaging, respectful, and effective classrooms with positive and inclusive practices 
• feel welcomed, valued and safe in our schools and classroom 

Two of the policies are new: the Inclusive Education Policy; and the Restrictive Practices Framework and policy. Both clarify 
existing legal obligations, effective, appropriate and prohibited practices, and the rights of students, parents and carers. 
The Student Behaviour Policy replaces the Student Discipline in Government Schools and Suspension and Expulsion Policy. 
The key change is the approach all NSW public schools will take to address disruptive or inappropriate behaviour by a 
student. The duration of a suspension will be reduced along with the number of suspensions across a school year. Every 
school will be able to draw on the support of a range of staff including behaviour specialists 
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P&C NEWS! 
A big welcome back to school everyone! I hope our 
new students are settling in well.  
I am currently organising volunteers for our 
Wednesday raffle which is a good fundraiser for the 
P&C and something the students look forward to each 
week. For families who are new to our school, this is 
how it works. We ask for parents or carers to nominate 
themselves to donate a prize to raffle in your 
child/children's class. Prizes can be a book, textas, a 
canteen lunch order or something suitable for that 
particular age group. The average spend is around 
$5.00. I make up a term-by-term roster which is then 
given to the volunteer's eldest child (at EPS). Your 
child brings in the prize on the day of the raffle. Raffle 
tickets are 20c each with a maximum spend of $1.00 
per child. Volunteer notes will be sent home soon.  
We have our first P&C meeting for the year on 
Wednesday, 15/2/23 at 5:30pm, in the school staff 
room. Everyone is welcome to attend. 
Quote for the week: "If you want the rainbow, you 
gotta put up with the rain" (Dolly Parton). 
 
Thank you for your support! 
Genevieve McGuinness 
P&C Vice-President 

 

"Scholastic Book orders are now open and will be 
available for families to buy books from now until 
20th February 2023. The Scholastic Newspapers 
have been given to students. Simply complete 
the order form in the Scholastic Newspaper and 
go online and order the books using the 
information provided. Families without internet 
access can return their orders to the library in a 
sealed envelope with the correct payment 
amounts. The library will then deliver the books 
to the students once they have arrived after the 
20th of February. Happy shopping!  

Mrs Roe, EPS Teacher Librarian" 
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Principal’s Message Continued… 
 
to effectively address issues resulting in these behaviours in order to prevent future escalations. We will continue to work 
closely with you and all our families. 
It does not mean, however, that students who are violent or seriously disrupt the learning and wellbeing of others will be 
kept at school. Any student who puts the safety of other students, teachers and staff or visitors at risk of harm – will be 
suspended until it is safe for them to return. 

Bike/Scooter Safety 
Teach your children to be safe bicycle riders by getting them to always: 
■ follow bicycle road rules including: - ride to the left on footpaths - give pedestrians right of way on footpaths - watch 
out for cars entering or leaving driveways 
■ wear a correctly fitted bicycle helmet – it’s the law 
■ wear bright-coloured clothing such as a vest so other road users can see them. 
file:///C:/Users/tvogt/Downloads/29450_Ride-a-bicycle-Safely.pdf  

Tanja Vogt 
Principal 
Eden Public School 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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WHAT’S GOING ON THIS     
TERM IN PE! 

Welcome back Everyone,  
 
PE is in full swing at E.P.S., this 
week! Students throughout stages 2 
and 3 will undertake fitness 
testing.  Years 5 and 6 will begin 
their 'Coaching the Coach' course 
which builds on decision-making and 
problem-solving skills. Year 3 and 4 
are working on collaboration, 
inclusion, and relationship-building 
during their games program.  Kindy's 
are learning all about playing on the 
playground safely and Year 1 and 2's 
are moving their bodies to modified 
games. Lunch time games are also a 
big part of our school PE program. 
students are currently engaging in 
Skipping skills on the basketball 
court, while others are playing mini 
games of soccer and tag. It was great 
to see Year 2 students step up and 
do their first swimming carnival for 
E.P.S., last Friday. Parents, some 
students will begin to bring notes 
home for the Far South Coast Zone 
Sports trials. For those students who 
are selected, they will get the 
opportunity to try out at a higher 
skill and game knowledge level and 
represent the Far South Coast in 
other zones. Good luck to those 
students who are selected.  
Catch you in a few weeks time...  
Ms VM 
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Inamojo with Amanda 

Inamojo is a Social and Emotional Learning program, designed to assist children of primary-school 
age with lessons, tools and skills that will help them to navigate life's challenges with greater 
understanding (of themselves and others), and with greater resilience. 

The program comprises 9 x one hour lessons, each using a carefully-structured mix of stories, 
music, movement and creative art. Relaxation and emotional self-management techniques such as 
belly-breathing and mindfulness are also taught in these classes. Children absolutely love these 
classes! 

I am thrilled to be holding 2 classes this term: 

Bega 3.45pm Tuesdays during school term 

Merimbula 3.45pm Fridays during school term Email: inamojowithamanda@outlook.com or find 
me on Facebook and Instagram: Inamojo with Amanda 
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